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If you are organising anything and would like it to be listed here, please contact 
David Faulkner at least one month in advance. 

Big Breakfast @ Caynham 
Sunday 15*'' February 9 -11.30 am Caynham Village Hall 

Toast with unlimited tea/coffee £2 
Fruit juice 50p 

Cooked items (egg, sausage, bacon, beans, tomatoes, mushrooms) 50p per portion 

No need to book - just turn up on the day! 

Hello everyone. 
We are leaving Caynham and the UK, even though it's with pain in our heart we also look forward to having our 
children closer to our families and a new adventure in a career change for Rene. Since we had a great start here 
thanks to a lot of people and their kindness, interest in us and hospitality, we don't want to go without saying 
goodbye. We are giving a little going-away party on Sunday 22'"' of February from 4pm to 6pm at Glebe Court. 
We hope you can make that and give us the opportunity to thank you all! 
Rene, Brenda and Lena Frangois 

Events coming soon 
Pub Nights have moved to Fridays. There will be no Pub Night in February - the next is on March 20*. 

Plans are afoot for a Spring Lunch, another joint venture between the Village Hall and St Mary's Church. It will be 
held on a Sunday but the exact date won't be known until the repair schedule for the Village Hall is finalised (see 
item below). 

Village Hall repairs and refurbishment 
The Village Hail has suffered from subsidence which has caused cracks in the walls, particularly in the kitchen and 
the toilets. Repairs have been agreed with our insurers and should start soon - we will try to ensure as little 
disruption as possible to normal Hall use. We are also planning significant refurbishments to the Hall, including a 
wheelchair-friendly entrance and lobby, a new floor and internal and external redecoration. This will require grant 
funding and we would welcome your comments on our plans when they are more advanced - we hope to hold an 
open exhibition of the proposals for you to view. Meanwhile we would be very grateful for any help you can offer 
- w e particularly need advice and expertise in relation to flooring options and building regulations. If you can help 
or know someone else who can, please get in touch. 

Caynham Parochial Church Council wish to notify everyone of a change in services. 
Commencing February 2015 Caynham St Mary's church wilt hold two services per month. The 1st Sunday will be 
an "All Age" worship with Holy Communion, and the 3rd Sunday would be Matins. The fourth Sunday service 
will no longer be held. Fifth Sunday services will, as previously, be Group services at St Laurence's, 
Ludlow. 

Some dog walkers seem to be failing to clear up after their pets, resulting in an unpleasant mess along our 
verges. Please make sure you clear up after your dog. 


